Annual General Meeting 2014
Minutes of The Ardfield/Rathbarry Tennis Club AGM, Monday 10th March 2014  at The Mountain House.

Chairman Nick Smith reported a favourable year in all aspects - junior coaching, junior and adult club tournaments, inter-club and full participation in Munster Summer and Winter Leagues.
Pat McCrann’s coaching sessions had been well supported with special commendation to Hilary Bennett for her hard work in continuing to organize the junior coaching.
 The "Wimbledon" experience during the Summer Gathering was a successful occasion with Mary Kennedy praising the Pimms and strawberries.
An application had been made to the Department of Transport, Tourism and Sport for grant assistance for the proposed Clubhouse. Development of the clubhouse is on-going with further details to be clarified with regard to the grant of planning permission.

Full reports from officers were received from Secretary, Hilary Bennett, Treasurer, Joan O’Connell, PRO, Paul Dykes, Munster Winter League, Tom Scanlon, who were thanked from the Chair for their commitment and efforts during 2013/14.  Mark Evans was thanked for his management of the club website.

Jim Blackwell reported that nine tournaments had taken place last year and hoped that a similar number of events would take place this coming season and be well supported. He thanked the sponsors John O’Brien Car Sales and Michael Courtney, City print who would not be providing sponsorship this year. 
There was no change to the Member’s Joining Fees (Single €130, Family €180) or annual subscription (Single €60, Family €80). A summer junior membership of €30 was introduced to cover children for the summer months, coaching, tournaments etc.
A vote to amend Constitution was unanimously carried. The changes ratified the inclusion of the Revenue Commissioners interest as Ardfield/Rathbarry Tennis Club had gained Tax Exemption status.
